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We all Remember Lazarus 
 

    We all remember Lazarus….the poor horse that came to the 
sanctuary with the horrific infections in his hooves.  The front 
hooves were going to shed of, so we had to let him cross the 
Rainbow Bridge. 
   I received pictures of two of the remaining horses that were at 
the same location in Lincoln County.  This was a few days be-
fore the freezing weather was due to hit.  The horses there had 
no shelter and the picture showed an infection in the one horse’s 
eye with pus running down its face.  The other little Arabian 
was so very skinny that if she were to lie down on the freezing 
ground, I doubt she would have ever gotten up again. (These 
photos are the ones sent to me.) 
    People had been reporting the horses for about six months to 
Animal Control and the owner was not following the instruc-
tions to have a vet come and to feed the horses better.   Now it 
was an extreme emergency to get the two horses out of there and 
to good shelter before the extreme weather moved in.  I worked 
with AC for two days and they were on again, off again about 
taking out a search and seizure warrant to pick up the horses.  
Finally I could not stand it any longer and called the wife of the 

owner.  She contacted 
her husband and they 
decided to turn the two horses over to HPS, but we were not to pick 
them up until 5:00 pm when he got home.   
    The temperature had already started to drop when Mike, a new 
member left work to drive the truck and trailer, and when we arrived 
the owner had the horses in front of his home ready to load.  He 
wanted to keep the tattered old halters that he left on the horses all 
the time.  He had wiped the pus off the face of the black horse.  The 
owner told us the Arabian kicked and raised Cain the whole time she 
was on a trailer.  We had filled the trailer with hay and never heard a 
sound from the two horses the whole way back.   
    We started out at about 3:30 pm and did not get back to the sanctu-
ary until after 8 o’clock. Normally I will spend the time asking ques-
tions to gain more information about the horses, but I had an over-
whelming desire to get out of there as quickly as possible. The two 
hospital stalls had been prepared for the horses and each horse had a 
large Rubbermaid water tub full of hay.  The next morning there was 
no hay left in either stall.  The two must have spent the whole night 

eating to have polished off all the hay.  (Cont. on Page 2) 
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Health Tips 
   New research lists the dangers of using some types of over the counter drugs and the development of dementia and 
Alzheimer’s disease.  A team of University of Washington researchers, headed by Dr. Shelly Gray a professor, the vice 
chair of curriculum and instruction, and director of the geriatric pharmacy program at the UW School of Pharmacy, fol-
lowed 3,500 healthy people aged 65 and over for almost 10 years who did not show signs of dementia.  The most recent 
12 months of use of the drugs was excluded.   
   For instance, the most commonly used medications in the study were tricyclic antidepressants like doxepin 
(Sinequan), first-generation antihistamines like chlorpheniramine (Chlor-Trimeton), and antimuscarinics for bladder 
control like oxybutynin (Ditropan). The study estimated that people taking at least 10 mg/day of doxepin, 4 mg/day of 
chlorpheniramine, or 5 mg/day of oxybutynin for more than three years would be at greater risk for developing demen-
tia.  Dr. Gray said substitutes are available for the first two: a selective serotonin re-uptake inhibitor (SSRI) like citalo-
pram (Celexa) or fluoxitene (Prozac) for depression and a second-generation antihistamine like loratadine (Claritin) for 
allergies. It’s harder to find alternative medications for urinary incontinence, but some behavioral changes can reduce 
this problem. 
   “If providers need to prescribe a medication with anticholinergic effects because it is the best therapy for their pa-
tient,” Dr. Gray said, “they should use the lowest effective dose, monitor the therapy regularly to ensure it’s working, 
and stop the therapy if it’s ineffective.” Anticholinergic effects happen because some medications block the neurotrans-
mitter called acetylcholine in the brain and body, she explained. That can cause many side effects, including drowsi-
ness, constipation, retaining urine, and dry mouth and eyes. 

We All Remember Lazarus (Cont. from Page 1) 
 
    The next morning Dr. Bob Gochnauer came to diagnose the eye issue and prescribe a treatment.  I knew it 
was the worst eye I had ever seen other than an eye with cancer.  The poor large skinny black horse has a 
melting cornea.  We had a lavage system put it to make administering the many eye medications he would 
need.  This is the same thing we did with Kit Carson when his eye was infected.  (We were able to save his 
eye.)  If the eye ball ruptures, it will have to be removed.  We are hopeful that we can save the eye.  It would 
not have been unreasonable to have it removed, but we always like to try.  This is also a learning time for us 
since we have never seen this before.  I have read about a melting cornea and a small untreated ulcer in the 
eye can lead to this condition.  Just one of his medications is over $200.00.  
   The Arabian is supposed to be about 22 years old and has an excellent chance to have a full recovery.  Her 
new name is Rising Sun.  It is difficult to tell the breeding of the large black horse and a guess would be a 
cross between a draft, maybe a Percheron and who knows what.  He is about 16 years old.  His recovery is 
going to be long and expensive.  His new name is Black Velvet.  I am so thankful they are here being fed and 
not out in this freezing weather.  Please help with the care of these poor starved horses by making a donation 
of any amount.  It will help!  Thank you for caring!   

Happy 32nd birthday to my wonderful horse, Kipling!      By Laura A. Willis 
Happy Valentine's Day to Betty, my wife.       By Floyd Lentz 

In memory of "Virginia," beloved horse of Anne Boone Urquhart.     By Elizabeth & Ben Brinson 
In memory of Debbie Lisk Rinehardt.       By Delores Smith 

In honor of Alice Bischoff.        By Scott Bischoff 
In memory of our son, Joe "Paso Joe" Scardamaglia.       By Christine Scardamaglia 

My mother, Margaret B. Killian passed always several years ago.  Today is her birthday, this is in honor of 
her life.         By Rebecca Kay Killian 

Happy Birthday to Tiffany Ferebee.         By Ann Seagle 
In memory of Muzzy, a great German Shepherd and friend who has been missed for six years.                      

By Janet & Lou Elmo 

Honors and Memorials 



A Special Thanks To Our Wonderful Contributors 

Elaine Addison  
Carolyn H. Alexander 
Cyndie Alford 
Anne  Marie Allison 
Sybil P. Athey 
Tony J. & Kathy Bell 
Scott C. Bischoff 
Judy Blackmon 
Sandra J. Boaz 
Teresa & John Bonk 
Elizabeth M. & Ben Brinson 
Beverly Broadwell DDS 
David Brown 
Jim Brown 
Susan G. Buzza 
Imogene W. Caldwell 
Catherine E. Calhoun 
Jennifer  Caruso 
Frances B. Caudle 
Claude J. & Fleeta  
Wilkinson Chauvigne 
Barry & Glenda Childers 
Pat W. Copeland 
Robin L. Croswhite 
Pam Currie 
Sandra J. Dermer 
Chris V. & James Donaghy 
Mary F. Douglas 
Linda J. Dowdle 
Frances K. Driscoll 
Margaret E. Dunham 
Jill M. Eklund 
Janet & Lou Elmo 
Lynn & Judd Emerson 
Stephanie M. Emmert 
Joyce & Gerald Farrow 
Rhonda Favoright 
Sandy Fisher 
Sandy & Dennis Foltz 
Donna Frescatore 
Samuel H. & Sara Froedge 
Helen Gallagher 
Linda H. & August Gaydick 
Mary May Gillespie 
Ernest C. Griffith Jr. 
Tommy J. Hall 
Rich B. & Eileen Hansen 
Betsy H. Hargett 

Tracey Harris 
Joseph Helfert 
Maggie & Thomas Helfert 
Brenda & Charles Hemperley 
Dr. Leslie C. Henson 
M. Lisa Higgins 
Joyce M. Hixson 
Brown Hobbie 
Amber Hozey 
Virginia M. Johnson 
Mary Jurgel 
Martin Kazanjian, Yorkmont Group  
Rebecca Kay Killian 
Randi Kinney 
Michele LaCatena 
Mary E. Lammonds 
Kimberly Y. Lane 
Norma Laughter 
Gerry Layson 
Judy & Mike LeGrett 
Betty & Floyd Lentz 
Wendi  Leonard & Mike Bruce 
Brittney Liddic 
Betsy & Eric Little 
Stacey & Steve Lockman 
Kathy B. Lofgren 
Suzie L. Lurz 
Myra Mahoney 
Joanna Mann 
Elizabeth Mason 
Roberta A. McCardle 
Jill L. & Charles Messer, Jr. 
Susan B. Meyer 
Sandra A. Millen 
Carolyn J. Miller 
Norma Miller 
Patty Miller 
Elizabeth C. Minewiser 
Barbara Moore 
Molly Moriarty 
Debbie O. & Mike Morris 
Daisy A. Overchash 
June S. Parker 
Melissa Pletcher 
Renee Poet 
Lorraine A. Potoczek 
Ann C. Powlas 
Lynn & Jay Pridgen 

Katherine M. Pugh 
J.Candace Woody Reavis 
Phyllis G. Reznek 
Betsy & Harold Rhoads 
Billy Riehardt 
Jo & Mick Rowell 
Alice R. Sangster 
Christine M. Scardamaglia 
Robert H. Schantz 
Harriet A. Seabrook 
Ann Farrar Seagle  
Patsi D. Sheets 
Patricia Shelton 
Patti & Joe Shelton 
Lynn Obester Sherrill c/o Lake Wylie 
Tax Service  
Gail M. Shinn 
Veronique A. Singerman 
Lisa M. Slatt & Alan Spanos 
Wendy A. Sloan 
Delores C. Smith 
Judy A. Smith 
Sharon & Jerry Smith 
Tacy K. Smith 
Mary & David Stout 
Linda Strong 
Crista Stubbs 
Olivia B. Tate 
Judy L. Taylor 
Dale & Mary Thompson 
Elaine D. Towner 
Sandra E. Van Dyck 
John Vinal 
Patricia A. Wallat 
Michael & Suzanne Webb 
Mary Whisonant 
Dr. Barbara G. White 
Ann L. Whitworth 
Susan L. Williams 
Laura A. Willis 
Alston Osgood Wolf 
Bob & Anne Wright 
Linda M. Yarrington 
Nancy J. Zuilkowski 
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Check out our Website: 
www.horseprotection.org 

Address Correction Requested 

Horse Protection Society  
2135 Miller Road 

China Grove, NC 28023 

Donation From: __________________________________________________________ Phone#______________________________ 

 

Address __________________________________________________ City ___________________State__________Zip___________ 

 

Email address:_____________________________________________Please use my donation for $______________ General use. 
Angel Sponsor:        $20 for 1 month        $60 for 3 months        $120 for 6 months        $240 for 1 year 
Whom would you like to receive your Honor, Memorial, or Angel Sponsor (please circle)? 

Name: ___________________________________________  Email address_____________________________________________ 

 Address _____________________________________City ________________ State ______ Zip _____  

 

Your  Message for the newsletter:_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
**Any donation is appreciated.    Please make your check payable to Horse Protection Society. 

**For a $25 or more donation, the named person can receive “Over Herd” for 1 year.    
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Ebony Star 
 

    The owner sent me pictures of this little Tennessee Walker mare months 
ago.  She was thin on the top line and had been for years.  It can be difficult to 
get the last of the weight on a horse.  In the photo her hair is standing out due 
to the cold weather, so it does not show how thin she is and black horses are 
particularly difficult to photograph.  
     I will only give you some of the issues that were affecting the owners.  
The son has a very serious illness and needs continuous care, funds are short 
and mom has not been well either.  There was not time for her beloved horse.  
A bad batch of hay caused additional weight loss and finally she was able to 
get some good hay.           
     Ebony Star was hours away near the Coast.  In order to agree to take her in at the sanctuary, she had to be brought 
to us.  First it was issues with the horse trailer that needed its wiring fixed.  Then it was problems with the truck to 
pull it for hours to the sanctuary.  It was a long time to be able to arrange everything to get her here.  
    Finally everything was ready and the 19 year old mare arrived and has settled into the sanctuary.  Ebony Star is a 
very slow eater and needs to be separated from the other horses until she is strong enough to join the horses.  Being 
by herself gives her hours and hours to finish her food and peace to eat her hay.   
    The equine dentist will be here this month and will be doing all of the horses.  Ebony Star will be strong enough to 
have her dental work done and we are hoping that Black Velvet and Rising Star will also be able to have their needed 
dental work done.  Who knows how many years it has been for these horses?    
  The cost for the dental work will be over $5,000.  Please help with any size donation because any amount will help 
to make the needed medical procedures possible for the rescued horses.   


